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WEEKLY INFORMATION SHEET – 29th NOVEMBER 2024
	CLASS    
	% ATT
	LATES

	REC
	94.02
	3

	YEAR 1
	97.89
	0

	YEAR 2
	96.67
	3

	YEAR 3
	96.96
	5

	YEAR 4
	94.19
	0

	YEAR 5
	93.67
	4

	YEAR 6
	79.03
	3


	
	STAR AWARD WINNERS 29th NOVEMBER

	Reception
	Jessie

	Year 1
	Ada

	Year 2
	Lara

	Year 3
	Heidi

	Year 4
	Maxwell

	Year 5
	Christobel

	Year 6
	Louie
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	HOUSE WINNERS 
	GOLDEN RULE WINNERS 

	CONISTON/DERWENT
	YEAR 4


HEAD TEACHER’S THOUGHTS FOR THE WEEK
"When you go through deep waters I will be with you" Isaiah 43:2

Welcome to the latest edition of the newsletter. Today we celebrated our wonderful Jesse Tree assembly in school, a long standing St Stephen's tradition. Thank you to Mrs Faulkner and the Mountain Movers for creating such a lovely start to the story of Advent. The Jesse tree is sparkling away in the hall! Another tree also arrived in school this week, I'm sure you can guess which one! The beautiful Christmas tree has been decorated and the children were very excited upon its arrival. Christmas has definitely arrived at St Stephen's and we look forward to all the wonderful Christmas celebrations in school over the festive period. Make sure you note down all the dates starting with our Christingle next Wednesday in church. We can't wait to see you there!
We had our School Improvement Partner join us on Wednesday. Mrs Else was given the grand tour by two of our House Captains, Paige and Teegan. Mrs Else was very impressed at how well the children behaved and were engaged in their learning. She was very complimentary about the provision we offer for all our children and especially those with additional learning needs. Big thank you to our House Captains who gave a root and branch tour and showed great leadership skills, Mrs Else was very impressed!
Huge congratulations to our Year 5/6 football team who secured a final day 3-1 victory over Spindle Point, which secured the runners up spot. The team have been amazing this season and deserve great credit for their performances. Well done everyone and massive thanks to Mr Haslam and Mr Williams for superb coaching!
Thank you to everyone who has responded to the school based nursery questionnaire. We are still in the planning and consultation phase, but hope to have some news in the new year. If you haven't responded please do so ASAP so we can see the demand!
Next week our Year 6 children get the chance to visit Lancashire Cricket Club for a fun filled day 
of leather on willow! Thanks to Mrs Kerr for organising and can't wait to find out all about it!
Finally, thanks to everyone who has been trying to make Bent Spur Road safer by parking more sensibly and reducing your speed!
Have a wonderful weekend.
Paul Puckey
Head Teacher
SELECTION BOXES

As usual at this time of year, we will be holding our annual Selection Box Raffle in the lead up to Christmas. For the benefit of parents new to the school, every year we ask you to donate selection boxes to school for a Raffle. The children can purchase raffle tickets each morning from their Class Teacher for 10p a ticket. All the tickets are put into a raffle which is drawn during our Celebration Assembly at the end of each week up to Christmas. The first draw will take place on Friday 6th December. The proceeds of the Raffle go towards the cost of the Christmas parties and other Christmas activities. The children love this event and usually we have enough selection boxes for a winner in each class every time we draw the tickets. Please send your selection box donations to the School Office at any time. The tickets will be on sale from Monday 25th November. 

YEAR 6 CRICKET TRIP 

We have been fortunate enough to secure a booking to take Year 6 to Old Trafford, the home of Lancashire Cricket, on Monday 2nd December. The children will take a tour of the facilities provided and learn about everything which takes place at Emirates Old Trafford, not just cricket. The children will have the opportunity to play cricket in the Indoor Cricket Centre and will take part in lots of Cricket/Lancashire related Numeracy, Literacy and Health activities.  
CHRISTINGLE SERVICE
Our Christingle Service will take place on Wednesday 4th December. The service will commence at 2.15 pm. in St Stephen's Church. Parents of children in Key Stage 1 (Reception, Years 1 and 2) are welcome to collect their child from school at 2.00 pm and escort their child to church. The children will enjoy the service sitting with their parents and grandparents or carers. These children will leave church with their parents and do not need to return to school. If you are not able to join us, your child will sit with their St Stephen's family and return to school to be dismissed in the usual way.  Key Stage 2 children will take part in the Christingle Service and be dismissed from school as normal. 
We will be making our Christingles in school. Please can your child bring in an orange to assist with this on Monday 2nd December and we will do the rest at school. Please can you return the filled Christingle envelopes to school before our Christingle service. Thank you for your support.
RECEPTION OPEN MORNING

We will be holding an Open morning for parents due to start in Reception Class in 2025. The session will commence at 10.00 am. Please contact the School Office on 01204 333642 to book your place. This is the perfect opportunity to meet the staff, hear about our vision for the school and ask questions about 
how our provision will ensure your child's potential is really fulfilled. We look forward to welcoming you and your child. 
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YEARS 5/6 THEATRE TRIP

To celebrate the run up to Christmas and to introduce live theatre to our children, we are taking Years 5 and 6 to The Octagon in Bolton to watch 'Jungle Book' on the morning of Friday 6th December. This madcap jungle adventure will take the children on twists and turns as Mowgli learns the law of the jungle. The classes will travel to and from Bolton by bus. 

CHURCH CHRISTMAS FAIR

Thank you to all our families who supported the Church Christmas Fair, both in sending donations into school and by attending the Fair last Saturday. The Fair raised over £1,400. A fantastic effort. Thank you for your support. 
CHRISTMAS DIARY DATES
	  
	Event

	Wednesday 4th December
	Christingle in Church 2.15 pm

	Thursday 12th December
	Reception Nativity 9.15 am

	Friday 13th December
	FOSSS Coffee, Cakes and Carols 2.00 pm

	Wednesday 18th December
	Christmas Parties in School

	Thursday 19th December
	Christmas Dinner 
FOSSS Discos  KS1  3.30 – 4.30 pm

                  KS2  4.45 – 5.45 pm

	Friday 20th December
	Carol Service in Church 9.15 am
Break for Christmas Holiday  3.10 and 3.15 pm
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Take a look at our Website -

www.ststephenskearsley.co.uk


